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Mr. President, 

Finland wishes to make the following two recommendations:

-
that Sweden continues to give due attention to the situation of minorities, in particular to the issues regarding discrimination based on multiple grounds. Sweden should continue to take necessary measures to ensure the full, effective implementation of its legislation on national minorities. 

-
that Sweden gives due attention to the issue of human rights education in the current work on the third action plan on human rights by inter alia  compiling a report on the situation regarding human rights education in Sweden.

*****

Finland wishes to thank Sweden for very comprehensive national report and for its presentation today. We are pleased to note that civil society once again has been openly consulted and given opportunity to give their views on the report. 

We are pleased to note that the discrimination ombudsman has highlighted the issue of multiple discrimination. Furthermore, we note with appreciation that the Swedish government has produced a report on discrimination against the Roma in Sweden. 

*****

The Swedish legislation on national minorities entered into force in 2010. In the context of the legislation, it must be emphasized that the use of Meänkieli  – a language spoken in the northernmost part of Sweden – and Finnish in the appointed administrative areas should reach from pre-school activities to the care of the elderly. 

We are pleased to note that the Swedish government is currently working on a third action plan for human rights. It would be interesting to hear how the issue of human rights education will be dealt with in the plan? As noted in the report the Education Act (2010) emphasizes the role of human rights in education. Could you elaborate on how the act has been put to practice in this regard?

